
Family Arrives
Sunday August 20th – Ok, so as I’m posting this it’s obviously
not Sunday August 20th 2017. I am WAY behind finishing up our
summer boat trip blog from last year. Go back in time a bit
and pretend like it’s still summer. Here’s where I left off,
and there’s more to come.

Back to Sunday August 20th – We pulled anchor from Sucia after
2 eventful nights & blazed back to Roche Harbor. My brother
and his family are flying in tomorrow and we had to get ready
for their arrival. Roche dock hands guided us into a great
slip close to everything on the newer docks. Well, it was
great until we settled in and realized the vacant boat next to
us spewed loud splashing water into the sea for hours on end
while Julie and I tried to relax on the upper deck. Who runs
the  A/C  for  days  while  the  boat  sits  empty?  They  do
apparently.

We all went out and set the crab pots then toured the docks
looking at all the huge boats. Dinner at Madrona was fantastic
then a check of the crab pots yielded 2 nice keepers to add to
the stockpile.

Monday August 21st – After we had another delicious fattening
breakfast at the grill it was fun to see all the people abuzz
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over the eclipse that was about to happen. Having been out of
reality and retail for a few weeks we were not prepared.
Apparently, we needed special glasses to see it. As the full
eclipse drew closer the temperature fell, light dimmed and
there was an eerie feel in the air. Some nice people on the
dock loaned us some glasses and we all took turns looking at
the eclipse.

David and family flew in at noon, and we met them as they
piled off the seaplane. It was great to see them. As mentioned
in a previous post David’s dad Jeff Morris passed away just a
couple weeks ago. We were glad to be able to spend some time
with family and pull them out of the day-to-day for some time
on the water.

We put all that crab to good use in the form of crab cakes for
their arrival snack. David, Celeste, Rogue and I took the
dinghy out to check the crab pots. It was so fun to see Rogue
out of his element, he loved being out there and didn’t even
care about having to wear a lifejacket, which most kids throw
a fit over. Our friends Todd and Tami came in on their boat
and  we  all  hiked  to  mausoleum.  After  checking  David  and
Celeste into their hotel we all had a late dinner at Madrona.
Hannah stayed the night with us on the boat and the girls got
a serious case of the giggles, there was no stopping them.
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Eclipse reflection in the
water

Arrival off the seaplane

Hannah and Ava walking the
dock
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Skylar and Rogue are
bonding
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